December 8, 2007

W. Randy Smith

Vice Provost

Office of Academic Affairs

201 Bricker Hall

CAMPUS

Dear Randy:

Attached is a proposal for CAA consideration and action with revisions to the undergraduate Bachelor of Music, Bachelor of Music Education, and Bachelor of Music.  The proposed changes to these majors was approved by the College of the Arts Curriculum Committee on November 1, vetted by the Arts and Humanities Subcommittee of the ASC CCI in November, and approved by the ASC CCI on November 30.

The changes proposed for these majors will reduce the total requirements for each by 5 credits with the following changes:

• The Aural Training requirements are changed from 13 credit hours to 12 credit hours with a changed delivery method.

• The music history content is reduced to 15 hours from 16

• The Music Theory course requirements in “Form and Analysis” are reduced from 21 credit hours to 18 credit hours.

• All degree programs—BA, BM, BME—will meet the standards of NASM, Music’s professional accrediting agency

The changes within the program will also make it easier for transfer students to complete the various majors, and will allow students to complete these very demanding majors with reduced credit hours.  The changes also take some pressure off of the large number of curricular expectations currently in place during the sophomore year.

The changes to the B.A. major will allow for more applied music instruction for students pursuing this program of study.

I am pleased to forward this proposal to CAA for its consideration, and stand ready to assist CAA in any way during its deliberation process.

Sincerely,

Edward Adelson

Associate Executive Dean

Copies: Kay Halasek, chair, CAA

             Lakshmi Dutta

